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January 30, 2017
The meeting of the School Committee was held at 7:00 P.M. on Monday, January 30, 2017 at the Central Middle School with the following members present:  D. Maurer, Chair; S. McCarthy, Vice-Chair; M. Christie, S. MacNeill and R. Meredith-Warren.  Also present was Dylan Oesch-Emmel, Student Representative, and Dr. Les Olson, Superintendent of Schools.
D. Maurer called the meeting of the School Committee to order at 7:00 P.M. 
A. Pledge of Allegiance
B. Action to Approve the Minutes of:
January 5, 2017
ACTION:  A motion was made by S. MacNeill and seconded by ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​R. Meredith-Warren to approve the minutes of January 5, 2017. The motion was approved 5-0. 
January 10, 2017
ACTION:  A motion was made by M. Christie and seconded by S. MacNeill to approve the minutes of January 10, 2017. The motion was approved 4-0 with S. McCarthy abstaining.   

C. Approval of Warrant

ACTION:  A motion was made by S. McCarthy and seconded by S. MacNeill to approve Bill Warrant #17-14 in the amount of $246,618.20.  The motion was approved 5-0.
D. Student Representative
Dylan Oesch-Emmel reported on the following: 
· National History Day – projects have now advanced to regionals
· Mid-term exams ended last week and the semester is closed
· PowerSchool is working well for students
E. Public Comment
None

F. Approval of Annual Report
M. Christie requested that graduating students be recognized for Honors and National Honor Society.  After discussion, the Committee took the following action:

ACTION:  A motion was made by M. Christie and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to include recognition for Honors and National Honor Society students.  The motion was approved 4-0-1 with S. McCarthy abstaining.

ACTION:  A motion was made by M. Christie and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to approve the School Department’s Annual Report FY16, as revised.  The motion was approved 5-0.

Chairman Maurer moved the Superintendent Search to the next item on the agenda as Mike Gilbert was now present at the meeting.

G. Superintendent Search – Mike Gilbert MASC

Mike Gilbert from MASC announced that 45 applications had been received, including 13 sitting superintendents.  Ten candidates were recommended to the Screening Committee and nine were interviewed after one dropped out.  The Screening Committee brought forward the following four finalists:
Dr. Bradford Jackson, Superintendent of Schools, Holliston Public Schools

Mr. John Macero, Superintendent of Schools, Winthrop Public Schools

Mr. Thomas Martellone, Principal – Finke Elementary School, Lexington

Dr. Kimberly Shaver-Hood, Superintendent of Schools, Wareham Public Schools

The Committee agreed on the following dates for site visits to each of the candidate’s districts:

Bradford Jackson, Holliston, Tuesday, February 7 – M. Christie and S. McCarthy

John Macero, Winthrop, Wednesday, February 8 – S. MacNeill and R. Meredith-Warren

Thomas Martellone, Lexington:  Thursday, February 9 – D. Maurer and M. Christie

Kimberly Shaver-Hood, Wareham: Monday, February 13 – S. MacNeill and R. Meredith-Warren
Following the site visits, the School Committee will meet on February 16 at 6:30 P.M. to discuss the site visits and review the final interview process.  On February 27, February 28, March 1 and March 2 final interviews will take place.  Each of the candidates will visit Stoneham during the day and the interview will take place at 7:00 P.M.  Interviews will be public sessions but will not be broadcast live; in fairness to all candidates, they will be recorded and shown later. Following the final interview on March 2nd, the Committee will vote to appoint a new Superintendent.   
H. Approval of School Lunch Contract
Dr. Olson recommended approval of a five year contract with Aramark, our current vendor, to be renewed annually.

ACTION:  A motion was made by S. McCarthy and seconded by S. MacNeill to approve a five year contract with Aramark.  The motion was approved 5-0.  

I. Approval of 2017-2018 Calendar
Dr. Olson recommended approval of the school calendar for 2017-2018, as discussed at the last meeting.  

ACTION:  A motion was made by S. MacNeill and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to approve the School Calendar for 2017-2018.  The motion was approved 5-0.

J. Discussion/Correspondence/New Items

S. MacNeill reported that the showing of the movie Hungry Heart at the Stoneham Public Library has been rescheduled to February 23rd.  More information is available on their website.
M. Christie announced that the SBCEF will hold their annual Trivia Bee on March 24th at the Robin Hood School. 

K. Superintendent’s Report

Dr. Olson reported that budget discussions will take place at the following meetings:

February 9 – Elementary Principals

February 16 – Central Middle and High School Principals, Program Supervisors

March 9 – Technology, Special Education, Athletics and Facilities

March 23 – Budget Adoption

Dr. Olson also reported that kindergarten registrations are ongoing and currently total 110, which is comparable to prior years.
L. Adjourn
ACTION:  A motion was made by M. Christie and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to adjourn at 8:05 P.M.  The motion was approved unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted

Les E. Olson, Superintendent of Schools
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